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MARCH 25, 2013

TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 25, 2013

The Regular meeting of the Township Committee of the Township of Bordentown was held in the Main Meeting Room in the Municipal Building.


PRESENT:
Mayor James Cann 

Deputy Mayor Jill Popko

Committeeman Stephen Benowitz

Committeeman John Moynihan

Township Clerk Colleen Eckert


Attorney William J. Kearns, Jr.


Chief Financial Officer David Kocian


Public Works Director Dean Buhrer

Chief of Police Frank M. Nucera, Jr.

Community Development Director Brian Johnson

ABSENT:
 Committeeman Karl Feltes


Mayor Cann called the meeting to order at approximately 7:33 p.m. and led a salute to the flag and a moment of silence.  

Township Clerk Eckert read the following Open Public Meeting Announcement:


In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting was provided in the following manner:


On January 7, 2013, advance written notice of this meeting was posted on the bulletin board opposite the main entrance to the meeting room in the Municipal Building; was FAXED to the REGISTER NEWS, BURLINGTON COUNTY TIMES and THE TIMES; was filed with the Clerk of Bordentown Township; and was mailed to all persons who requested and paid for such notice.


The proceedings of this meeting, which are open to the public, are being electronically recorded.  Requisite minutes are kept for all meetings, whether open or closed to the public.

ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW


Township Clerk Eckert stated that there was nothing to report.
CONSENT AGENDA

Resolution #2013-084-6 entitled APPROVING THE TRANSACTION OF ITEMS OF ROUTINE BUSINESS:  PAYMENT OF BILLS.

Resolution #2013-084-7 entitled APPROVING THE TRANSACTION OF ITEMS OF ROUTINE BUSINESS:  MINUTES OF MEETINGS AND FILING OF REPORTS.

Resolution #2013-084-8 entitled AUTHORIZING REFUND OF TAX SALE PREMIUM.

Resolution #2013-084-9 entitled AUTHORIZING THE MUNICIPAL CLERK TO SIGN THE SUBDIVISION MAP FOR PHASE ONE OF THE BORDENTOWN WATERFRONT COMMUNITY.

Resolution #2013-084-10 entitled RESOLUTION APPOINTING MEMBERS TO THE ECONOMIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE.

Resolution #2013-084-11 entitled RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING SUBMISSION OF MUNICIPAL ALLIANCE GRANT FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2013.

Resolution #2013-084-12 entitled AUTHORIZING YEAR 2013 TEMPORARY EMERGENCY APPROPRIATIONS (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-20).

Resolution #2013-084-13 entitled AUTHORIZING 2013 BUDGET APPROPRIATION RESERVE TRANSFERS (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-59).


Township Committee review and discussion of Consent Agenda Items Resolutions #2013-084-6 through #2013-084-13.  Committeeman Benowitz, Deputy Mayor Popko, and Mayor Cann commented/asked questions about the Consent Agenda.  CFO Kocian will advise why there are ongoing bills for COAH.

At this time, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to open to the public for consent agenda items; seconded by Committeeman Benowitz.

AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes


WALT KOSUL, 539 Bordentown Road:  Mr. Kosul inquired about Resolution No. 2013-084-9 and the land-locked property the Township owns.  Community Development Director Brian Johnson, Attorney Kearns, and Mayor Cann responded to his questions.  

BILL POPKO, 3 Henry Marshall Drive:  Mr. Popko inquired if the signing of the subdivision was formalized.  Brian Johnson responded, yes.

Seeing no further comments, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to close to the public; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes


At this time, Committeeman Benowitz made a motion to adopt the consent agenda; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann with abstention to the Open and Closed meeting minutes of February 28, 2013.

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

Public Hearing on Ordinance #2013-4 entitled CALENDAR YEAR 2013 “CAP” ORDINANCE TO EXCEED THE MUNICIPAL BUDGET APPROPRIATION LIMITS AND TO ESTABLISH A CAP BANK (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14).


At this time, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to open the public hearing on Ordinance #2013-4; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes


Seeing no public comment, Committeeman Benowitz made a motion to close the public hearing on Ordinance #2013-4; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

Consideration of Adoption of Ordinance #2013-4 entitled CALENDAR YEAR 2013 “CAP” ORDINANCE TO EXCEED THE MUNICIPAL BUDGET APPROPRIATION LIMITS AND TO ESTABLISH A CAP BANK (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14).


At this time, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to adopt Ordinance #2013-4; seconded by Committeeman Benowitz.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
Committeeman Moynihan

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

Consideration of Introduction of Ordinance #2013-5 entitled AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF BORDENTOWN AMENDING ORDINANCE #2011-4 REGARDING THE ESTABLISHMENT OF AN AMBULANCE SQUAD AND AMBULANCE BILLING SERVICES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF BORDENTOWN.


At this time, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to introduce Ordinance #2013-5: seconded by Committeeman Benowitz.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None


ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes


TOWNSHIP CLERK ECKERT:  The public hearing will be April 8th.

Township Committee discussion with Brian Johnson, Community Development Director, regarding Turnpike/Holloway Meadows Landscape Plan.
Community Development Director Brian Johnson presented a plan prepared by Township Planner Jack Carman.  Mayor Cann and Committeeman Moynihan met on site with John Keller of the Turnpike and some residents of Holloway Meadows to discuss sound barrier wall for the emergency overpass constructed by the Turnpike.  It was decided that the Turnpike will do tree plantings on Township land/open space since the Turnpike ran out of space.  The Township will receive a five-year guarantee on the trees, and it will be decided who will be responsible for watering.  The Township Committee gave an informal consent to this.
Township Committee discussion of the Burlington County Wastewater Management Plan, Future Sewer Service Area Map/Tri-County Water Quality Amendment.
Mayor Cann said that on the map there are surface water management areas that are incorrectly labeled.  Police Chief Nucera, Mayor Cann, and Alt. Township Engineer Turek and a representative from Bordentown City met with the Sewerage Authority with their attorney and engineer to discuss this.  All were in agreement and a memorandum was created requesting that they correct the map.  The County did not want to deal with this at this time, but was submitted to them.  
Township Committee discussion of Veterans Advisory Committee Funding Request for NJESGR Golf Outing.

Committeeman Moynihan stated that the N.J. Committee for Employer Support of the Garden Reserve is holding a benefit Golf Outing at Fort Dix in May.  This organization supports employers who have Guard Members in their employ, and they are asked to hold the jobs while the Guard Members are away on deployment
Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion that the Township sponsor a hole in the amount of $100 for the N.J. Friends of the Garden Reserve 26th Golf Outing, and have Bordentown Township as well as the Bordentown Township Veteran’s Advisory Committee listed as sponsors; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE AND STAFF REPORTS


COMMITTEEMAN BENOWITZ:  Committeeman Benowitz said there will be a planting of trees at Bossert Park on 4/20/13.  Seventy-five trees were donated by Americorp.  The Community Garden is progressing.  Clean-up at Bossert and Seth Hand parks continue. Involvement in a N.J. diesel retrofit program continues; the State is reimbursing for the repairs.


He attended the Senior Citizen Meeting on March 18, 2013.  There are now 281 members.  Upcoming events were discussed.  

He also attended the seminar for new Planning Board members presented by the New Jersey Planning Officials on Saturday, March 23, 2013.


COMMITTEEMAN MOYNIHAN:  Committeeman Moynihan stated that he attended the Board of Education Meeting on March 21, 2013.  They adopted their 2013-14 budget.  The Township tax increase is $.06 per hundred (or approximately a 3.4% increase).  The average home will be increased by $146.46.  Their budget came in under the 2% CAP, so it does not have to go to a vote.  There is information available about their budget on their website.


He attended a Sewer Authority Meeting on Monday, March 18, 2013.  Team Campus connection account is paid, and final balloon payment of $107,000 is due on April 1, 2013.  Their attorney is changing effective April 1, 2013.  Mr. Kondracki is retiring from full time, and the new firm is Raymond, Coleman, Heinhold, and Norman, LLP.  Committeeman Moynihan took a tour of the sewer plant with Rick Eustice, and they’ve made many energy efficiency improvements and are using safer treatment practices.

Committeeman Moynihan said he has received comments from residents stating that the flag painted on the water tower next to the Public Works building on Crosswicks Road is not illuminated at night.  He has been asked to approach the City Water Department.  It would need to be non-light polluting, but that could be expensive.  He will follow-up and keep the Township Committee informed.


DEPUTY MAYOR POPKO:  Deputy Mayor Popko said she attended the Environmental Commission Meeting. She discussed the upcoming events. There is a photo contest about historical Bordentown Township and its natural habitat.  Reception and to award winners will be April 6, 2013 at Northern Community Park from 5-7 pm.  

Tree planting and clean-up of Bossert Park will be at 9:00 a.m. on April 20, 2013.

Groundbreaking/planting for the Community Garden will be May 11, 2013; raindate May 18, 2013.

Paper shredding Day is May 4, 2013 at 9:00 a.m. at Town Hall.

Amy Miller from the DVRPC will be making a presentation of the updated Environmental Resource Inventory.  It will also be presented to the Planning Board.


MAYOR CANN:  Mayor Cann said that he received correspondence from Leah Capik on behalf of Earth Day Network regarding Earth Day which is April 22, 2013.  She requested that the Township make a Proclamation in support of Earth Day.

Aleah Hosszu, who is on the Parks and Recreation Committee, has worked with the YWCA. They are sponsoring a Stand Against Racism Event to be held on Friday, April 26, 2013, and are collecting signatures for this. 

In regard to the Parks and Recreation Committee, they will be assisting at the July 4th Fish Derby.  Mr. Hlubik, who is a member and a high school student, is trying to get the interact club involved in planting the Community Garden on April 20, 2013.  One of their ideas was to sponsor a fire/police softball game to support residents in-need.

There is a Hope for New Jersey event on March 9, 2013.  The N.J. Housing and Mortgage and Finance agency invites residents to participate.


The N.J. Conference of Mayors 50th Annual conference is April 24-26, 2013 in Atlantic City.

Mayor and Police Chief Nucera attended the Pedestrian Safe Issues on Route 130 which was sponsored by Herb Conaway, Diane Allen, and Troy Singleton.  Discussed was ways to improve pedestrian/bicycle safety on Route 130.  A letter was received from Troy Singleton’s office to see if the Township would like to get involved with the N.J. Future and Transportation and the N.J. Fit Program.  He will forward this information to the Township Committee members to act on at the next meeting.

The Committee’s attendance to a recent JIF meeting will save the Township $1,000.  Committeeman Moynihan said he did the course on-line and hopes the Township will receive $250 for it.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  At this time, Committeeman Benowitz made a motion to open the meeting for public participation; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.

AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None


ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes


ROSELYN BRADBURY, 17 Wyndham Court:  Ms. Bradbury provided the Township Committee with paperwork.  She said her Homeowner’s Association advised her that even though they would look the other way for her possessing more than 4 dogs at her residence, they would not put the exemption in writing because of liability issues.  She also said she could not provide evidence that she is trained and certified in what she is doing because the man that she trained with has since died and the business is no longer there.  Mayor Cann said that they would review the information she provided and respond to her at a later date.


WALT KOSUL, 539 Bordentown Road:  Mr. Kosul commented on the Waterfront project.  He stated that he met with Police Chief Nucera and CFO Kocian on the budget and said he would have more questions when the budget is adopted.  In regard to the Waterfront, Mr. Kosul also said there was concern over the whistle noises from the trains., and there was brief discussion about a quiet zone.

Seeing no further comments, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to close the public portion of the meeting; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.

AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes


At this time, Deputy Mayor Popko made the following motion:

BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Bordentown that it does hereby recess the regular meeting for purpose of discussing a Police Department Personnel Matter, Tax Assessor Personnel Matter, and Public Works Personnel Matter; seconded by Committeeman Moynihan.

AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None

ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

The Township Committee of the Township of Bordentown recessed their regular meeting at approximately 8:57 pm and reconvened the regular meeting at 9:25 pm.

 
At this time, Deputy Mayor Popko made a motion to appoint Eileen Carlos to the position of Tax Assessor replacing Jay Renwick’s unexpired term; seconded by Committeeman Benowitz.

AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None


ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

At this time, Committeeman Moynihan made the following motion:

BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Bordentown that it does hereby adjourn the regular meeting; seconded by Committeeman Benowitz.


AYE:
Committeeman Benowitz, Committeeman Moynihan, Deputy Mayor Popko, Mayor Cann 

NAY:
None


ABSENT:  Committeeman Feltes

The regular meeting of the Township Committee of the Township of Bordentown was adjourned at approximately 9:28 p.m.
JAMES CANN, MAYOR
COLLEEN M. ECKERT, TOWNSHIP CLERK
